## YM Arrangements Committee Meeting on 22 March 2022 – with Updates

Present: Annabel Taylor (Clerk), Brian Curtis, Michael Searle, Peg Norris, Ronis Chapman

- 1. The meeting began with silence.
- 2. We caught up with each other.
- 3. Registrations for YM are increasing, slowly.
- 4. The YM Clerks have emailed us a proposed YM Programme.
- 5. There is a need to find out how people without computer access within each MM or Worship Group can attend YM.
- 6. Zoom licenses: Michael and Ronis will use their own zoom license for all of YM. They will send an email to the YM Clerks, using the YM Programme, and indicating which zoom license will be used for each group (Pastoral Care, Epistle Committee, Preparation Day etc). QLSD is already sorted by the YM Clerks.
- 7. Welcome to Chch: it was suggested a slide show of scenes from Canterbury/Chch would be appropriate (*Peg has some photos of Banks Peninsula if needed*). Annabel will make further enquiries about possible Maori input to the welcome.
- 8. Technical Support: Derek Carver has agreed to provide technical support during YM for people having problems with attending online.
- 9. The deadline for registrations will be 10 April. This info will go out in the YM Clerks' letter for April.
- 10. Breakout rooms for socializing: The zoom meeting will remain open for ½ hour after each session, in order for individuals to join others in breakout rooms. Some breakout rooms will be labelled (2) to indicate that that space is available for a one-on-one conversation. Others may be labelled with particular topics for discussion.
- 11. Zoom introductory sessions: Ronis and Michael will hold 4 more introductory sessions in April: (Tues 5 from 1:30 3; Monday 11 from 7-8.30; Weds 20 from 1-2.30 and Tues 26 from ?).
- 12. Our next meeting will be at 2 pm on Monday 4 April.

## Notes/Updates

- 5. Put notice in April newsletter for Chch MM saying David Minifie or Derek Carver (check with them) can be contacted if people need help. Coordinate with them to provide a laptop, or use the Quaker Centre IT set up?
- 7. Welcome to Chch—need to decide what this will consist of, contact relevant people etc.
- 8. David Minifie has also agreed to help. Michael Winter was unsure when I spoke to him, but he may be willing also.

Other: Brian has sent a list of registrants to all on the YM Arrangements Committee, as of late March.